From: Simon Bayly 
Sent: 04 October 2015 00:45
To: Planning
Subject: Application 14/00204/DISC 

Dear Sir or Madam,
I object once again in the strongest possible terms to Network Rail’s application 14/00204/DISC for the discharge of planning condition 19 with respect to section E (Islip) of the railway upgrade. Cherwell District Council has a duty to protect the education of pupils in its schools when determining planning matters and that is why in my previous letter I urged CDC to give due care and consideration to this application with respect to the impact of noise and vibration on Dr South’s School, Islip.

However, it appears that CDC is taking an extremely lackadaisical approach to safeguarding the educational environment of its primary school pupils. ‘Neighbour notification’ of the intention to discharge condition 19 was received by some households in Islip, but many were left out, including my own and others close to the railway. The notice letter also gave a very short period in which to respond.

Furthermore, CDC is neglectful in relying upon the independent expert’s noise report when it contains basic errors such as miss-naming Dr South’s as ‘Dr Booth’s’ and when the noise expert has clearly not visited the school site.  I do not believe that CDC has made a site visit either

In order to properly fulfil its responsibilities CDC should only discharge condition 19 if certain requirements are met, specifically:

 
1. Dr South’s School should be designated a ‘sensitive receptor site’.

2. Installation of noise mitigation measures such that the level of noise experienced by the School does not exceed 35 Db. LAeq, (as specified in Department for Education and Skills “Building Bulletin 93, ‘Acoustic Design of Schools’: A Design Guide” ).

 
3. Regular monitoring of noise levels by an independent body and public reporting of these results to ensure that the noise mitigation measures perform adequately.
 
4. Imposition of the condition that any increase in the number and/or frequency of trains (from 8 trains per hour from 0700 to 2300 and 8 trains in total from 2300 to 0700) will require new consent and meet stricter noise and vibrations limits. 
 
Finally, I would like to report that I have seen trains operating on the line at Islip. It is my understanding that no trains should use the line until all planning conditions are discharged. 

Yours faithfully,
Dr. Simon Bayly

 
16 Bletchingdon Road, Islip, OX5 2TQ

